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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wed. 21st Feb 2018 at  6.30.pm.
Venue:   2 Enfield Drive, Evercreech
AGENDA
Present 
Melanie Brewin
MB
Ladies Captain

Ann Gates
AG

Vice Captain


Sue Bamping
SB

Past Captain



Caroline Wolfe
CW

Secretary



Sue Harrop
SH

Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone
JS

Competition Secretary



Kath James
KJ

New Members Delegate


Judith Rowsell
JR

Committee Member/Eclectic

1. Apologies for absence

Helen Lane
HL
Treasurer


Linda Johnson
LJ
County Delegate

Greta Hillier
GH
Committee Member
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2017 were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by …SB……  Seconded by  …JS..  Signed by Lady Captain

3. Matters arising from the main Committee Meeting held 5th February 2018.
· It was agreed to review all medical certificates for the use of buggies during competitions at the next main committee meeting. It was noted that there is a difference between members with a life long condition that is not expected to improve and those who need a buggy for a short period only eg, post surgery. 

· Issues with the computer in the foyer have improved. Handicap and competition secretaries to be trained how to reboot if it crashes, as proshop staff are not always able to leave the shop. The computer crashes if people keep pressing the screen to wake it, Everyone needs to be more patient.

· The seniors have arranged a biennial match with Yeovil in memory of Ivor Lewis. Ivor was a Yeovil member before joining Wheathill. The first match is scheduled at Yeovil on 23rd February 2018.

· Jill Byrne attended a meeting at Burnham & Berrow Golf Club regarding England Golf initiatives to get more juniors into golf. 21 of the 30 Somerset clubs were represented.

· Charging for supplementary card rounds was discussed in line with the CONGU ruling that members may complete 1 supplementary card daily for handicap purposes. It was agreed that all sections will charge the current medal and stableford entry fee of £3 per supplementary round.

Items from the Main Committee
4. Lady Captain’s Report
Due to Chris Whyntie suffering extended illness in December and January the meeting originally scheduled for 24th January was postponed and held on 5th February. Thankfully Chris is now recovering well. As the meeting was held at the Natterjack pub tradition was upheld and business was conducted quickly to allow for socialising during the consumption of a meal. The next meeting scheduled for 28th February has been cancelled with the next main committee meeting on 28th March. 

Gin Stewart has made it through to the next round of the England Golf medal competition to be held at Dainton Park on 2nd May 2018.

Gin and her partner Sue Harrop have been drawn to play Sherborne at home in the Daily Mail Foursomes. The match is scheduled for 6th March weather and course conditions permitting. 

Having finalised the dates for the league matches I am now working on a team squad. 

Having received a bye in the first round of the Rogers Cup I need to arrange the second-round match against Worlebury to be played at Farrington by June 17th.  

Andrew has contacted me to make us aware that Glenmuir has discontinued the spearmint green shirts from their catalogue, he suggested we change to white as it will always be available. I do not wish to introduce a new coloured shirt this year and believe that with the couple of spare shirts we have and most of the ladies having already purchased spearmint green we can manage for this season. There are a couple of shirts available for purchase in the proshop and I have found the spearmint green available on some websites although these will not have the Wheathill logo embroidered on. It is therefore up to Ann and the committee to decide on a shirt colour for next year.

5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
I have spent the first few weeks of this year catching up with the arrangements kindly made for me by Sue and Melanie while I was away. Many thanks for that.
 We have 7 friendly matches this year, including Brean and Saltford for the first time. The date for the Saltford match is June 14th at home tee time 11.00.The sign up sheet for the first against Brean will be on the board in the next few days. In addition there are 2 mixed friendly matches against Cricket St Thomas. I feel that 9 friendlies are too many, especially as there are also 2 senior ladies friendlies and extra league matches now that the league has expanded. I would like to look at this in our next meeting.

 The first two tri matches have had to be rearranged . 

 The first match at Long Sutton will now be on Tuesday 8th May at 11.00. The second will be on Thursday 23rd August at Cricket St Thomas at 10.00, and our match will remain unaltered on Thursday 30th August at 11.00     .

I have so far received 6 entries for the mixed open. I will take a poster with me to every venue I am visiting prior to the competition.

6. Treasurer’s Report



	MEETING-FEB 2018
	2017
	2016

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	03.12.17
	Chicken Run
	31
	93.00
	66.87
	26.13
	30
	0.00

	07.12.17
	Senior Ladies Christmas Comp.
	18
	54.00
	46.00
	8.00
	21
	8.00

	
	TOTALS
	49
	147.00
	112.87
	34.13
	51
	8.00

	
	MONEY AT BANK  : 23.02.18
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C
	£974.83
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£589.61
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2018 -W&G Gd.
 Appeal
	£1.28
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report  - no report
8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
1. The Handicap committee have completed the Annual Review. This year the review was a more robust and therefore lengthy process. Members’ results throughout the season in both qualifying and non qualifying competitions were considered. 17 ladies had adjustments made to their handicaps and all have been informed and a list posted in the locker room.

Plus 1 shot

Jane Beauford 29

Jean Crossman 34

Barbara Foster 34

Mary-Rose O’Connor 25

Gaye Volk 28
Minus 1 shot

Sylvia Bates 25

Jill Byrne 15

Anne Carroll 26
Sue Harrop 18

Kath James 22

Linda Johnson 18
Paula Nankervis 26

Lynn O’Neill 27
Sue Ovland 19

Janette Stewart 13

Kirsty Waterton 32

Caroline Wolfe 20

2. As a result of CONGU changes which came in to effect on January 1st, players may now submit as many supplementary scores as they wish during the year. (There was a maximum of 10 in previous years.) Due to the fact that this could potentially mean a great deal of work for handicap secretaries, Wheathill main committee has decided that an administration charge of  £3 should be charged for each supplementary round played. I have therefore adapted the notice in the locker room which tells ladies how to put in a supplementary score mentioning this admin fee.

9. County Delegate’s Report
I attended the County meeting at Burnham and Berrow on Monday 8th January 2018.

There is not much of importance to report:

There is to be a Junior Workshop on 30th January at Burnham and Berrow. I believe our Junior liason is aware of this.
The county handicap secretary recommends that clubs allow the new higher handicaps to be used in friendly matches. Consultation regarding worldwide handicapping is on-going.

Information regarding the county competitions is now available on the website. Clubs are reminded that everyone is welcome to enter and the handicap limit on most county competitions is 36. This will be reviewed at the end of the year.

Saltford golf club is holding a Women & Golf workshop on Monday 5th March. They are also hosting the England Golf club team championships on Sunday 27th May.

10. New Members Report
The Pro Shop have advised that there are no new members.  Two members from last year got in touch regarding a handicap.  It seems the Pro Shop told them they could get a handicap during the winter.  Sue Harrop has explained everything, and I have advised members once the course is full length, I will play with them three times to obtain their handicap.
I also contacted Fiona Farrow and Rosemary Trestinin to see if they would like to play, but they play together as they are both busy working.
11. Juniors
On Tuesday 30th January I attended a Golf England Meeting at Burnham and Berrow GC regarding the inclusion of Somerset as one of four target counties nationally focusing on the development and retention of juniors playing golf. Twenty one of the thirty clubs in Somerset were present and the atmosphere was positive with an air of commitment to sharing good practice and

Initiating strategies linked to communication, volunteering and club attitudes.

A junior ambassador opened the meeting with a very eloquent and engaging presentation, followed by a very good introduction to the project from Golf England. Discussion followed around the three strategy areas with some sidetracking onto concrete ideas to use in motivating younger golfers. Access to Golf was one suggestion and I hope that as the evenings get longer the club will be looking to initiate an early evening session once a week, open to a whole range of golfers off a shorter course and/or a fewer number of holes in order to facilitate becoming more confident in playing on the main course and with the ultimate outcome being to achieve a full playing handicap.

There will be a roll up for juniors every morning during half term and then we will very soon be in full swing (!) as the season gets under way. The Junior Championship day has now been changed to Saturday 2nd June due to a Development League fixture having to be moved.

12. Starters for Men’s Competitions
JR remains the main volunteer, as she is already present sorting the cards.

Other committee members volunteered to help as necessary. 
13. Correspondence
Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance have written a letter of thanks regarding the £3365.00 raised from the Captains Day.

14. AOB
· SB requested that any additional topics should be included on the proposed agenda for the following months meeting, giving members time to think about them beforehand.
Please email CW with topics you wish to add to the agenda 

· Due to a significant number of late cancellations for competitions recently, payment will not be refundable if  cancellation is less than 48hrs before the start [excluding illness]. 
JS to put up notice on competition boards to clarify
JS to put up notice to clarify rules on par and birdie tree

· SH had communication from England Golf Trust re the Women’s Stableford 2018, to raise money to help juniors struggling to play without financial support. This would necessitate 25 ladies entering and paying an extra £1. Being a small club this was felt to be unlikely, with any shortfall having to be met from section funds.  It was felt supporting our own juniors was more appropriate.

· From 2018, handicaps of up to 54 will be allowable.
For 2018, Wheathill will continue with a maximum handicap of 36 for silverware competitions. Members with handicaps greater than 36 can still enter, but will have to play off 36 handicap. Handicaps up to 54 will be allowed for all medal and stableford competitions.

· As 2018 is Jubilee Year at Wheathill, SB,  AG and MB to discuss possibility of keepsakes for Mixed and Ladies Open, and Invitation Day
· AG suggested a buddy system for new ladies, where they will be given the contact details of an existing member happy to support them. The buddy will provide information about competitions, qualifiers, rules, etc, rather than any commitment to play.

· Cricket St Thomas Rally [July 2018] to be coordinated by KJ this year.
AG to put up notice early, as organised on first come first served basis

· Format of Ladies Get together on 7.4.18 discussed

¾ Ball Texas Scramble with new lady in each group.

MB and KJ to discuss details

· Ladies winter competitions discussed – Shire and Tuppy 
MB received an email concerning the number of conceded matches over the past 2 winters. JS advised poor weather and course closure had impacted on matches overrunning. It was noted that matches should not be cancelled due to rain, only if the course is closed

JS to make date matches have to be played by clearer on match sheet

JS to post notice to contact her if struggling to play match on time
· MB read out a letter from Molly Shire regarding suggested changes to the Tuesday morning roll up, to make it more similar to the men’s. The roll up was initially set up to encourage new ladies to play in a social, non-competitive environment, where they can learn course etiquette/rules from more experienced players. The committee felt this was more likely to be achieved with the current format, especially as we have a more fluid group. It should also be made clear that contributing £1 is not obligatory.
MB to respond to Molly Shire.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.15pm
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 21st March 2018
Location: Cross Keys Inn – Lydford, at 6.30pm.
Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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